USDA Rural Development Honors Two U.S. Attorneys

SACRAMENTO, Calif., June 13, 2005 - Two attorneys in the U.S. Attorney’s Office for the Eastern District of California have been honored by U.S. Department of Agriculture Rural Development. USDA Rural Development State Director Paul Venosdel acknowledged the efforts of Assistant U.S. Attorneys Ana Marie Martel and Kim David Stafford to reduce the agency’s delinquent bankruptcy cases.
In the ceremony in Sacramento where he presented plaques for their exceptional service to USDA Rural Development, Venosdel told U.S. Attorney McGregor Scott that Martel and Stafford helped recover nearly $5 million in payoff funds from dozens of cases in the Eastern District of California.

“Ms. Martel took the initiative to meet with our Single Family Housing Program staff in 2002 and she provided direction to take action on our most seriously delinquent cases in the Eastern District,” said Venosdel. “Ms. Martel and Mr. Stafford have been involved in more than 80 cases for lift-stays since that time and continue to work for the benefit of this agency. Their support and work on this issue is obvious and greatly appreciated.”  

Venosdel also noted the work of Jocelyn Trujillo, a legal assistant in the U.S. Attorney’s Office, who worked closely with Martel and Stafford on the cases. 
“Due to the successful results by Ms. Martel, Mr. Stafford and Ms. Trujillo, our Centralized Servicing Center continue to provide account information for motion for relief requests in California,” said Venosdel. “The successful results in the eastern District have also enabled us to move forward in the Northern District, and hopefully the other bankruptcy districts in the near future.”

